
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Notice is hereby given that the Western Weber Planning Commission will hold a public hearing 

on November 7, 2023, and the Ogden Valley Planning Commission will hold a public hearing 

on November 14, 2023. Both meetings will begin at 5:00 PM and will be held in the County 

Commission Chambers, 1st Floor, Weber Center, 2380 Washington Blvd., Ogden, Utah on 

their respective dates. The hearing is to receive public comment on a proposal to amend the 
Weber County Code. The amendments pertain to the standards and regulations for agritourism 

operations, allowance for agritourism operations in the S-1, F-10, and F-40 zones, and allowing 

certain limited agricultural sales in agricultural zones.  
 

Copies of the proposal(s) may be reviewed in the Weber County Planning Division Office 
located in Suite #240 of the Weber Center. Please call 801-399-8731 ahead of time to confirm 

participation details. Any other questions about the proposal(s) may be directed to Charlie Ewert 

at cewert@webercountyutah.gov or 801-399-8763. 

 


